LACK-A-WEWS

AFRIL 1971: Sponsored by the Lake Lackawanna Community Association

SPRING! SPRING! SPRING! I guess everyone is happy to see the nicer weather here at last. It's great to see all the golfers out and also to see GRANDMA MATTHEWS working in her garden. These are sure signs of Spring at last.

As we welcome in the Spring we have some new residents I would like to welcome to our community. They are TED & MARY PIEKARSKI who bought the home ANN & KENT HALL were renting, ANN & LOU JOHNSON who are the new owners of FORTNERS, and also the MacNEILIS who bought HILMA & JOE JENUS! home. It was nice to see them at our dance and attending our meetings.

Talking about meetings ——our COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month. This is now being conducted at FALCONERS PAVILION in the dining room at 8 p.m. Now that the nice weather is here how about coming out and meeting some of your neighbors? Everyone is welcomed!!!!!

A bouquet of roses to LISA FALLENI who, as chairlady of the WINTER BASH DANCE, did a great job in organizing the Community Association's first Winter affair. A big thank you to her husband WALTER who cooked all those pizzas. As ticket chairlady I feel our members were also instrumental in the success of the dance. I want to thank each one of you for making my job so easy by doing a great job in selling your tickets. If not for members like you, we never would have sold all those tickets. Some of our door prize winners were: ELLEN UTTER, MRS. FALOTICO, PAT SPEER, MARY ANN KANE, JOHN RILEY, GINNY WILSON and JUDY PENMAN. The winner of the 50-50 chance went to a guest of MR. & MRS. M. ALLEN.

LOST: One black raincoat at the Community Association Dance. Someone went home with the wrong black raincoat and left theirs behind with a pair of brown leather gloves in it. Members, please ask your guests (if they wore such a coat to the dance) to double check to see if they went home with the same coat they came in with. The owner is ANCELO MAZZEI and you may contact me, PAT POTH (347-1132), if the owner is known.

For those who did not hear about the death of ROY LEHR - he passed away in February and will be missed by all the children whom he got to know very well the past few years. The Community Asso. would like to extend its sympathy to his family. We would also like to extend our sympathy to JOAN DEITER BASENESE, who lived here for many years, at the loss of her husband ANGELO.

Get well wishes to JOHN TITUS who had an operation and is home recuperating. Glad to see EMMA LANDGRAF looking her perky self again after a stay in the hospital in February. Speedy recovery to WARREN SCHNEIDER who had a heart operation and is coming along very well. KEN KANE had his first hospital stay, for eye surgery, a few weeks ago. Good health to all of you!!!

- Happy Anniversary to MR. & MRS. MAURICE YANATELLI who celebrated their 35th Anniversary at a party with friends and relatives in New York. They also enjoyed a trip to St. Croix. BETTY & HARVEY SPEER took a trip to FLORIDA for a month and made us all look sick with their beautiful tans. JIM & MARGARET HOCKLEY enjoyed a beautiful cruise to PUERTO RICO and found it very relaxing.

The LADIES CLUB had a nice turn-out of members with their delicious baked goods on March 3rd. There were two exceptions — one was a beautiful cake that was decorated by RAY CURLE JR. which put some of us housewives to shame and another was two dozen donuts made by KEN KANE, JR. Both boys learned these arts in school. What happened to all those future housewives? — the boys really showed them up this time.

A Fishing Contest is being held April 24th and 25th till 6 p.m. on each day. It is for children 16 years and under of paid members of the Community Asso. The judge will be FRANK GREATOREX, on Lake Drive, and he will measure and weigh all fish caught in the stream or lake. They must be alive at the time of weigh-in. First Prize: Daiwa 7250 RLA Ultra Light Reel with a Daiwa Ultra Light precision 5 foot spinning rod. Second Prize: Daiwa 7290A Reel with a H-I Sportackle 6 foot Red spinning outfit. Third Prize: Daiwa 7270A Reel with an Ike. Walton 5 foot Rod spinning outfit. So come on, kids, nows the time to try out all those secrets!!!!

We had two new additions at the Lake: CALI & ANDREW ALEXANDER had their first baby, a very healthy 9 lb. boy. The FERRISES had a second addition to their family, a second boy for them. Good luck & happiness to all of you.

Those wedding bells were ringing April 4th at DOT & GEORGE CURREY'S. Their daughter MARGE became MRS. JOSHUA CAMPBELL, JR. at St. Michael's Church. If two of her brides—maids looked familiar that's because they live at the lake also. They were her cousin JOAN CURREY who looked beautiful in her lilac gown and the other pretty Miss was ELAINE SCHWARTZ in her orchid gown.

The Community Association had its annual EASTER ECG HUNT April 10th at the clubhouse. MARY ANN & KEN KANE did another great job of handling this very popular event. The winners were: (Ages 1-4) DANNY FERRIS, JIM BOYLE and DAVID FALLENI. (AGES 5-6-7) LORI UTTER, JODY SPEER and WALTER FALLENI. (Ages 8-9-10) MATTHEW POTH and PECGY SPEER who took second & third prize.

Don't forget the Ladies Club FASHION SHCW which will be held at the clubhouse on May 7th. This event is open to the public and, if the members sell all their tickets, it should prove to be as successful as last years. MARY ANN KANE is the Chairlady and if you would like to model or need any added information, please call her (347-2429). Tickets will also be sold at the door.

On May 16th there will be a baseball game between Mother & Sons and Father & Daughters at 2 p.m. at the ballfield. So come on, Parents, now's the time to show the kids how it's done!!!!

